

# Uplawmoor Community Council

## Minutes

**Monday 20th May 2019 - Mure Hall Library, 19.30pm**

*Attendees: Rob Williams (Chair), Charlotte Gordon (Treasurer), Ivy Cowan, Kyle Gordon*

	Item	Comments
1	<b>Chairs Opening Remarks</b>	Rob opened the meeting.
2	<b>Apologies</b>	Alan Baxter, Ross Leggat, Charles Brindley, Cllr Angela Convery
3	<b>Approval of April 2019 Minutes</b>	Proposed: CG Seconded: IC
4	<b>Projects</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b><u>Roads &amp; Paths</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <b>A736</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>▪ Still waiting for works to be carried out to reposition signs – feedback from ERC in email.</li> <li>▪ Litter – waiting on a date for litter pick low road.</li> <li>▪ Do frequency of potholes make a difference to the priority (i.e: 12 20mm as opposed to 4 40mm)? Check with ERC, but likely to only make a difference if enough to justify redoing entire road.</li> <li>▪ Barrier at welshe corner (Nukefoot lane). Check with RL whether this was formally requested.</li> </ul> </li> <li>○ <b>Castburn Path</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>▪ No Update</li> </ul> </li> <li>○ <b>Village Roads</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>▪ Pothole Repairs &amp; Resurfacing – Continue to monitor</li> <li>▪ Traffic Data Collection                             <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Waiting for delivery. See if AC can chase.</li> </ul> </li> <li>▪ Cats eyes &amp; White Lines to be redone.</li> </ul> </li> </ul> </li> <li>• <b><u>Village Upkeep</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <b>Dog Fowling Campaign</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>▪ Two wardens visited village 13th May, established there are adequate bins, they renewed dog fouling lamppost stickers where appropriate (approx. one every 100 yards or so). They also reported not seeing any dog poo in the area on their visit. Noted. Suggest flagging on the website that fixmystreet has a poo-reporting feature, and that this would be worth using to identify hotspots. Also mention flytipping.</li> <li>▪ ERC looking at prices for pavement stencils. Wait for feedback on cost.</li> </ul> </li> <li>○ <b>Village Cleanup</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>▪ 1<sup>st</sup> June. Change to 09 June, 1300 start with litter pick. Mention that there will be a children’s treasure hunt as part of it.</li> </ul> </li> </ul> </li> <li>• <b><u>Airspace (Pending)</u></b></li> </ul>

		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Update document to be compiled – what happened and what we did in 2018 with this.</li> <li>● <b><u>Village Archive Digitisation</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ To source 1 more quote &amp; request references from existing quoting companies.</li> <li>○ RL, RW, KG &amp; CG scanned up some items one Monday evening. RL took away some disks and managed to rip over 200 images off them. RW to draft website article.</li> </ul> </li> <li>● <b><u>Village Forum</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ RL has compiled a list of all known groups and their contacts.</li> <li>○ RW &amp; RL to produce agenda to start to get this off the ground.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>
5	<b>Items Continued from previous meetings</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● <b><u>Scanning of UCC Archives</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ No further update – still a work in progress.</li> </ul> </li> <li>● <b><u>Recruitment</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Carry over to next meeting when RL present.</li> </ul> </li> <li>● <b><u>Village Security &amp; Neighbourhood Watch</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ NW online system is still not recognising us as admin for the scheme. NW have contacted their software developers.</li> <li>○ Signs have been fitted.</li> <li>○ Continue promoting sign up to NW.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>
6	<b>Planning Report</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● <b><u>Dareduff Hill Quarry</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Write representation. In line with existing points, and seek clarification on local employment opportunities.</li> <li>○ Correspond with other CC's by email, but if Neilston or Dunlop need face-to-face, we'll support.</li> </ul> </li> <li>● <b><u>Site Adjacent Of 7 Pollick Avenue, Pollick Avenue, Uplawmoor, East Renfrewshire</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Erection of two storey detached dwellinghouse and triple detached garage at front.</li> <li>○ Respond requesting confirmation that public access along the bottom will be maintained, and that the finish will be in keeping with the rest of village.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>
7	<b>Matters Arising</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● <b><u>Christmas Grant Application</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ RL to start application process.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>
8	<b>Correspondence</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Response from Tony Buchanan regarding councillors attendance at meetings. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ NB: RL spoke to tony and he intends to come along to a few of our meetings to show his support to both ourselves and Angela</li> </ul> </li> <li>● Resident - Requesting info on Airspace <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ RL replied with all actions from last year</li> </ul> </li> <li>● Mure Hall Cupboards <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Mure Hall Company will resolve situation for us</li> </ul> </li> <li>● Invitation to Advanced Minute Taking course in London (20<sup>th</sup> June)</li> <li>● Various emails regarding Quarry application</li> <li>● Email regarding the number of crows nesting in glen (complaint of nuisance – noise and fouling) <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ RL invited to meeting, he is unable to attend. Please see email from him on 1<sup>st</sup> May with his more detailed concerns.</li> <li>○ RW / KG to respond</li> <li>○ Solicit feedback from village and surrounding farms. Website+facebook. Research control methods.</li> </ul> </li> <li>● Notification of Road Closure.</li> <li>● Strengthening Community Councils Report <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ This did make quite an interesting read... Forward round.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>

		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• East Renfrewshire School Travel Survey Launch <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ RL has published on site and FB</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Short-Term Lets: Consultation</li> <li>• Unconventional Oil and Gas addendum consultation</li> <li>• Talking Points <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ This was a touring workshop run by Voluntary Action. They came to the Village Shop and were quite successful.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Village Archive Digitisation followup (this was the 10k one)</li> <li>• Big Bike Revival 2019. RW to speak to NDT.</li> <li>• Dearduff Hill – NCC requesting extension on consultation</li> <li>• Garden History – Advertising their website. Carry forward.</li> <li>• Resident - Request to speak to someone about the dearduff hill quarry application</li> <li>• 75<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of VE Day celebration (1 years time) <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Roll forward to next meeting.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Litter Pick Items RW to follow up.</li> <li>• Launching crowdfund Scotland.</li> <li>• Dog fouling in Uplawmoor</li> </ul>
9	<b>Treasurer's Report</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Mure Park Cheque Distribution – complete apart from two.</li> <li>• RL has relevant documents (Charlotte to fill out her bit and return to RL) – switch action to RW as he doesn't work at weekends.</li> </ul>
10	<b>Web &amp; Social Media Report</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• 299 Views</li> <li>• Search Terms: Aurs Road Closed; Mure Hall Uplawmoor; greenfeildmuir Uplawmoor; uplawmoor community council</li> <li>• UK 283; US 11; Poland 3; Australia 2.</li> <li>• 41 searches in Google, 10 from Bing</li> </ul>
11	<b>Police Report</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Nothing to report apart from keep pushing NW.</li> </ul>
12	<b>AOCB</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• None</li> </ul>
13	<b>Next Meeting</b>	17 <sup>th</sup> June 2019, 7:30pm in the Mure Hall Library